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Comments: I support a prohibition on the use of fixed anchors and bolted (fixed) climbing routes located within

designated wilderness. Additionally, all development of new climbing routes (either within or outside of

designated wilderness) should be required to go through the same process (NEPA) as proposed new

nonmotorized trails. "Cleaning" routes for climbing frequently takes place without any scrutiny for impacts,

resulting in degradation of habitat and resources.  


